

COUNTY EXECUTIVE OFFICE MICHAEL POWERS

County Executive Officer

J. Matthew Carroll

Assistant County Executive Officer

Catherine Rodriguez
Assistant County Executive Officer/
Chief Financial Officer

Shawn Atin

Assistant County Executive Officer/ Human Resources Director Labor Relations

May 2, 2016

Board of Supervisors County of Santa Barbara 105 East Anapamu Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Dear Board Members:

The County of Ventura wishes to express our appreciation to the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors for taking the lead on the Tri-County Community Choice Aggregation (CCA) feasibility study.

CCA allows local governments to become an energy purveyor and to purchase electrical energy on the wholesale market and establish rates on behalf of their residents, businesses, and municipal accounts. The Advisory Working Group, comprised of staff from each of the contributing local governments, has been meeting for several months. Our role consists of assisting in obtaining load data from the utilities, selecting a qualified consultant to perform the feasibility study, defining the objectives for the study, developing a communications plan, and reviewing and commenting on the feasibility study draft.

As a member of the Advisory Working Group and on behalf of the County of Ventura, I respectfully request your Board approve the contract between the County of Santa Barbara and Willdan Financial Services for the completion of the Tri-County CCA feasibility study.

Again, thank you for your leadership on this important matter. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at susan.hughes@ventura.org or (805) 654-3836.

Sincerely,

Sue Hughes

Senior Deputy Executive Officer

Sue Thighes